
LICENSING ACT 2003 COMMITTEE 
 

Wednesday, 25 July 2012 
 

Present: Councillor WJ Davies (Chair) 
 
 Councillors A Hodson 

M Hornby 
D McCubbin 
A Sykes 
G Davies 
R Gregson 
 

A Leech 
S Niblock 
D Roberts 
J Salter 
H Smith 
P Williams 
 

Apologies Councillors C Povall 
 

D Mitchell 

 
 

7 MEMBERS' CODE OF CONDUCT - DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 
Members were asked to consider whether they had personal or prejudicial interests 
in connection with any items on the agenda and, if so, to declare them and state what 
they were. 
 
No such declarations were made. 
 

8 MINUTES  
 
The Committee were requested to receive the minutes of the meeting held on 23 
May, 2012. 
 
Resolved - That the minutes of the meeting held on 23 May, 2012 be approved 
as a correct record. 
 

9 DRAFT STATEMENT OF PRINCIPLES UNDER THE GAMBLING ACT 2005  
 
The Licensing Manager on behalf of the Acting Director of Law, HR and Asset 
Management sought the approval of Members of the Draft Statement of Principles 
under The Gambling Act 2005 in order that it may be circulated for consultation and a 
final Statement be presented to Council for approval on 17 December 2012. 
 
Members discussed the Statement and provided the Licensing Manager with their 
comments. 
 
The Licensing Manager agreed to amend the Statement as suggested by Members 
prior to circulating it for consultation. 
 
Resolved -  
 
(1) That the Draft Statement of Principles under the Gambling Act 2005 be 
amended accordingly and circulated for consultation. 
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(2) That the results of the consultation be reported upon at the next 
meeting of the Licensing Act 2003 Committee scheduled to be held on 7 
November 2012. 
 

10 ANY OTHER URGENT BUSINESS ACCEPTED BY THE CHAIR - TRAINING  
 
The Chair accepted this item as a matter of urgent business. 
 
The Licensing Manager reported upon the requirement for new Members (and any 
Members of the Committee who had not previously attended training sessions) to 
receive training  and sought approval for those Members who required training to 
attend the following course:  ‘Hearings for all Parties at Preston on 24 September 
2012’ at a cost of £150 per person.  It was reported that the cost of the training would 
be recovered through Licence fees. 
 
The Licensing Manager reported that there would be further amendments to the 
Licensing Act 2003 and that she would update Members on these amendments in 
due course. 
 
Members considered that a special meeting should be arranged in order that the 
Licensing Manager could provide them with a presentation on the amendments to the 
Licensing Act 2003. 
 
Resolved -  
 
(1) That approval be given for new Members of the Licensing Act 2003 
Committee and any Members who had not previously attended training 
sessions to receive training. 
 
(2) That a special meeting of the Licensing Act 2003 Committee be 
arranged to provide training to Members in respect of further amendments to 
the Licensing Act 2003. 
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